Heymann Yip <heymannyip@gmail.com>
To:
· Burnaby Homeless
Fri 9/30/2022 11:33 AM
Hello Carol-Ann and Teresa, 

Thank you for sending me these important questions. Please see below for my answers: 

1. If elected to Burnaby City Council I will address the need to build Laneway Homes. Many seniors have been asking for this type of housing for years but have been largely ignored by Council.
Also, I will pursue the development of more purpose built rentals to support the 38% of the city's renters and help alleviate the pressure on the low vacancies.
If we were to provide basic affordable rental stock I would ensure that any luxury amenities such as swimming pools, saunas, whirlpools, fitness/exercise room, weight room and amenities room would not be included into the building plan. This will keep strata/maintenance fees low while providing needed housing.
         a) The need for affordable housing will never be addressed completely especially when the Province of BC took in a staggering 100K people in 2021. Cities cannot build housing fast enough to accommodate this type of population growth. If elected, my plan would be to expedite the approval process for any purpose built rentals and non-market housing. 
          b) This question is a double edge sword. While I understand that vacancy controls work, I am also a realist and see the side of the Landlord as well. They have in this year alone seen mortgage rates increase by 5%, property tax increase by 2.1%, Insurance increase 10-15%. These are issues that need to be part of the dialogue otherwise you will have unintended consequences.

2. I am a member of the Public Safety Committee and I support the "Cooling Centres" during an extreme heat weather warning. I would like to see the city expand this program to include other city owned property such as libraries and ice rinks.
I would change the building code and make it mandatory to install air conditioning units in all new homes constructed. In addition, for extreme winter weather, I would dedicate financial resources to hire staff for overnight shelters in libraries and community centers. 

3. I would advocate for the city to purchase farmland in Burnaby and convert them into sustainable horticulture in climate controlled greenhouses.
The remaining dry groceries would have to come from food drives throughout the year in partnership with the Vancouver Food Bank.

Sincerely, 
Heymann Yip

Let's #KeepBurnabySafe!
www.heymannyip.ca
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I respectfully acknowledge that I live and work on the traditional, ancestral, and unceded lands of the Coast Salish peoples, including the hən̓q̓əmin̓əm̓ and Sḵwx̱wú7mesh speaking peoples.  
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